Brampton School Traffic Safety Council





Request for site inspection by:
Resident School Administrator Other (please specify)
Name: Mala Talkhan Date of request: Jan 22, 2025
Address: 45 Meltwater Cras
Email: mala takhano Phone: 905-791-6025 Fax:
Name of school/intersection Sin 15000 Brock Public School Riseborough Dn/ Oshawa St
Reason(s) for request – check all that apply:
☐ Park and Ride ☐ Traffic congestion on school property ☐ Traffic congestion on school street
☐ Parking issues ☐ Crossing guard inquiry ☐ Other (please specify)
Observations: Note: be specific – include date, time, location, etc. If you need more space, or would like to include photos, drawings, diagrams, etc., please attach another sheet. Please See officed sheet
Who did you tell? School Trustee, Superintedent When? Ongoing Verbally or in writing? Verbally In writing What was the response? Place See attached sheet
Send completed form to: City Clerk's Office, City of Brampton. 2 Wellington Street West, Brampton, ON L6Y 4R2 Fax: 905.874-2119 Email: cityclerksoffice@brampton.ca
Privacy Statement Personal information is being collected under the authority of the Municipal Act. The information will only be used to communicate with you regarding your inquiry. Questions about this collection may be directed to our Call Centre by calling 311 (within Brampton city limits) or 905.874.2000 (outside city limits). Please review the City's Privacy statement for more information.
For Official Use Only
Date of last site inspection: **if less than two years ago, attach copy of site visit report
Was this issue addressed in that visit? Yes No
Have the recommendations from the site visit been addressed? Yes No No Date of committee meeting where this information will be presented:
Response to Inquiny Date:

Subject: Request for Crosswalk and Crossing Guard at Riseborough Drive and Oshawa Street

Dear Brampton School Traffic Safety Council,

I am writing to request the installation of a crosswalk and the assignment of a crossing guard at the intersection of Riseborough Drive and Oshawa Street, which is in close proximity to Sir Isaac Brock Public School. We have observed significant safety concerns during the morning drop-off period, particularly between 8:45 am and 9:00 am.

During this time, many students are crossing the street illegally, and numerous vehicles are either parking in the middle of the road or stopping in areas designated for no parking. Additionally, some families are not adhering to traffic laws, which has created dangerous conditions for both students and drivers.

To address these safety concerns, we have been compelled to close the back gate, forcing students to enter the school premises at the front. This also means that families must utilize the Kiss and Ride system or park in designated parking areas for safe drop-offs. However, despite these efforts, the unsafe traffic behavior persists, increasing the risk of accidents.

We believe that the addition of a crosswalk and a crossing guard at this intersection would significantly improve pedestrian safety and encourage safer behavior among drivers and families. Your attention to this matter is greatly appreciated, and we hope for a positive resolution.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,
Mala Takhar
Principal, Sir Isaac Brock Public School

Response from Consultation:

We would like to inform you that we have consulted and collaborated with several key stakeholders in response to your request. These include:

- Trustee Satpaul Singh Johal
- Superintendent Kervin White
- Peel District School Board Risk Management department

Together, we have reviewed the safety concerns raised and are committed to taking the necessary steps to address the traffic-related issues in the area.

We will continue working closely with these stakeholders to explore potential solutions, including the feasibility of adding a crosswalk and crossing guard at the requested intersection. Our goal is to create the safest environment for students and to ensure compliance with traffic laws to prevent any further risks.

Mala Takhar

Principal, Sir Isaac Brock Public School

